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We are happy to introduce David Hendrix who recently joined 
the FM Operations section’s electrical shop. He said, “I can’t 
tell you all how excited I am to be working here and look 
forward to meeting you all!” He is a Journeyman Electrician 
coming from N-Line Electric with residential, commercial, and 
industrial experience. His position will be maintaining the 
existing electrical systems on campus, including everything up 
to 13,200 volts. David also shared that he is a proud husband 
and father of two. In his free time, he practices blacksmithing 
out of a forge that he built in his garage.  

 

Please 
welcome 
Denver-native Savannah Romero to the 
position of Services Accounting 
Technician. She has been working as an 
FM student employee for two years and 
will join the FM Finance section full time 
in mid-May. She is graduating with a 
degree in Business Finance and a 
certificate in Management Accounting. 
She served as treasurer for her sorority Pi 
Lambda Chi, Director of Finance for CSU’s 
Fraternity & Sorority Programming Board, 
and brings some managerial experience 
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in retail. In her new position, Savannah will be providing technical support and oversight to 
ensure departmental financial transactions and procedures comply with federal, state, and 
university laws, regulations, and policies. A fun fact about Savannah: She loves the TV show 
The Office and likes to keep memorabilia on her desk. 

Additionally, welcome Frank Poltzer who joined Integrated Solid Waste (ISW) in April as a 
recycle driver. ISW is part of Building Services in the FM Operations section. We welcome 
him and other new employees to the Facilities Management Department. 

Javier Gonzales-Ramos has worked in FM since June 2005. After 16 years of service within 
Custodial, Javier is retiring on May 31. Javier works for Custodial Team 3am in the FM 
Operations section’s Building Services Group. This team is responsible for MRB and the 
Chemistry buildings. Javier says that with retirement he looks forward to spending time with 
his grandchildren and loved ones. He expressed his appreciation for the camaraderie that his 
co-workers and supervisors have shared with him over the years. 

Custodial supervisor Anthony Martinez offered these words of gratitude for Javier’s service: 
“Javier is a very good person and a good friend. We wish him the best and that he may enjoy 
his family in the future.” Custodial Program Coordinator Jyenna Baeza echoed that 
sentiment, adding, “I would just like to say what a pleasure it has been working with him all 
these years.” Please join us in thanking Javier for his steadfast commitment to CSU and FM. 
We offer him best wishes in retirement. 
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